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March 2,zOLs

Honorable Mayor & City Council

Wine CountryAnimal Lovers is requesting a continuance of your item on the March 3 agenda regarding

the City entering into an agreement with Napa County Animal Control for animal control services within
Calistoga.

WCAL has been working for many months with staff regarding bringing a proposal to the City for animal

control services. Throughout this period, & for many years previously, our group, along with our local

veterinarian have provided a safe, secure haven for stray, injured and abandoned animals at no charge to
the community. This service will terminate should the City opt to enter into an agreement with Napa

County. We believe the community will not be supportive of the City once the true level (or lack thereof)
or responsive service from.the County is realized and documented. Our eventual goal, and one that we

are currently fundraising for is to have a no-kill shelter within the community, funded privately through
donations.

We are close to resolving all issues regarding the use permit of Calistoga Pet Clinic and would hate to lose

the momentum that has built in our community to protect animals. Petaluma Animal Services Foundation

would be a much better choice for animal control services within the community and can provide all

services under one roof. Once the use permit issues are resolved with Calistoga Pet Clinic are resolved,

members of the community will not have to travel out of town to retrieve lost pets in the vast majority of
cases, whereas with a Napa County contract, in all instances, they will have to travel to South Napa area.

We believe that the City is best served by a no-kill animal shelter option, which Petaluma Animal Services

Foundation does provide, and Napa County does not. The political fallout of elected leaders rpaking that
decision will not benefit anyone. We have spoken to Michelle Ortiz, whose letter to the editor brought

this urgency to the Council's attention, and she is in agreement that a thirty day continuance in the
interest of doing the correct course of action for the community is appropriate.

Scott Atkinson, Board Member
On behalf of Wine Country Animal Lovers
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